INUVIALUIT INUVIALUIT
SIVUNNIUQPAIT WATER
IMAKKUN BOARD

February 3, 2017

Grahame Bensted

Decommissioning, Abandonment and Reclamation Supervisor
Shell Canada Energy

400- 4th Avenue S.\W.

P.O. Box 100, Station M

Calgary, AB T2P 2H5

Dear Mr. Bensted:
Re: N7L1-1834 Shell Canada Energy, Camp Farewell and Stockpile Site

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) is in receipt of the Environment and Natural
Resources Inspection Report dated January 24, 2017 (Inspection Date - August 15,
2016) which states:

“MATTERS FOR FOLLOW UP: 2016 Annual Report including an outline of the
actlivities planned for 2017.”

The term of Water Licence N7L1-1834 expires on July 17, 2017, therefore, if
remediation and final abandonment related activities are planned beyond the term of
the existing Water Licence, the IWB would like to notify Shell that an application for an
extension of the term of the existing Water Licence should be submitted at least

ninety (90) days before the expiry and include the remediation and final abandonment
related activities for Summer 2017.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 867-678-8609 or
semmlerm@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Mardy Senfmler
Executive Director

cc. Lloyd Gruben, Water Resources Officer - ENR lnuvik
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